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Cape Breton Highland’s Golf Club Society
2017 Annual General Meeting

January 28, 2018
St John’s Hall, North Ingonish
The meeting commenced at 2:00pm.
Executive members in attendance:  Marcel McKeough, Barry MacDonald, Mike Dunphy, Terry Grant, Judy MacSween, Keith Hawley, Joe MacNeil, Russell MacLellan & Leo Gene Donovan.
Regrets: Marg Tubrett
There were eleven additional club members in attendance.

Prior to the commencement of the AGM , Keith Hawley updated the membership on informal discussions with golf course manager Graham Hudson. The key points were as follows:
· There will be no increase in the cost of 2018 seasonal passes

· The rental cost of motorized carts will increase 

· The 7:00 am opening time will stay the same for 2018

· Tentative opening day of May 14

· Online booking should be available for the 2018 season

· The practice of members booking a tee time for 4 & then showing up with less than 4 golfers, will not be tolerated
· An additional forward tee will be added to hole #16

· The area of mown fairway will be increased for holes #1 & #17

· Club has been asked to help fund the purchase of new benches & garbage cans for the tees

· The club to discuss the possibility of hosting a future NSGA event
· Club tournament dates to be confirmed with Graham

1 Review of minutes

Marcel McKeough reviewed the minutes from the 2017 AGM.

                  Motion to approve: Ann MacLean            Seconded: Judy MacSween
2 Annual Report of Directors

                The club membership supports changes to the golf course setup to make the course more playable for the female members.   These changes may require a course slope & rating review by the NSGA upon completion of work.
3 Financial Report
                The club treasurer, Mike Dunphy presented the financial report. 
Cape Breton Highlands Golf Club Society
Statement of Revenues and Expenses

For the Period Ending December 31, 2017

REVENUE

Sales Revenue

Membership

11925.00

Locker Rental

1500.00

Father's Day Scramble

20180.00

Ladies' Tournament

4330.00

Senior's Tournament

1380.00

Junior Program

5685.00

Fall Scramble

13200.00

Total Sales Revenue

58200.00

Other Revenue

Interest Revenue

8.30

Donations

Total Other Revenue

8.30

Total Revenue

58208.30

EXPENSES

Cost of Tournaments

Club Tournaments

8352.76

Father's Day Scramble

9142.90

Ladies Tournament

2967.53

Senior's Tournament

1375.40

Fall Scramble

7715.20

Total Cost of Tournaments

29553.79

General and Administrative Expenses

Wages and Salaries

0.00

Office Supplies

1172.07

Handicap Cards

5146.25

Junior Golf Program

8315.58

Bank Charges

147.75

Donations

0.00

Golf Course Improvements

9803.87

Total General and Administrative Expenses

24585.52

Net Income

4068.99

              Motion to approve: Earle Tubrett              Seconded: Russell MacLellan
4 Appointment of Auditor

             Gerard Aucoin thanked for his years of service to the club.  A new auditor will be required for the 2018 season


5 Junior Report

            Junior coordinator Leo Gene Donovan reviewed the 2017 junior season and discussed the following points: 
· Filling the junior coordinator position 
· 42 junior members , a total of 58 young golfers participated in program

· The loss of a driving range facility, may be able to utilize the fairway of hole #1 on Wednesdays after 6pm
· Insurance coverage for juniors,
· Leo Gene Donovan & Bob Hussey attended “Growing Golf” meeting at Lingan Golf Club
Additional information can be found in 2017 AGM Junior Golf Program Report. (report attached to annual meeting minutes)

6 Election of Officers
       All current executive members are staying on for the 2018 season.

         President: Marcel McKeough

         Vice President: Barry MacDonald
        Treasurer: Mike Dunphy

          Secretary: Terry Grant

          Executive members: Leo Gene Donovan, Margaret Tubrett , Judy MacSween , Keith Hawley, Russell MacLellan & Joe MacNeil
          Motion to approve: Ann MacLean              Seconded: Gary MacLean

7. Open Forum        
The reversal of the bylaw amendment, which stated that membership, was no longer required to purchase a seasonal golfing pass.  This change will be in effect for the  2019 season.
The Canadian geese issue on holes #3, #4 & #6.  Discussed the use of predator decoys & automated predator sounds to eliminate the geese.  

The club membership would like to thank Graham Hudson & Golf North  for their assistance with the 2017 Buchanan Memorial Hospital fundraising efforts.

Motion for  adjournment
              Motion to approve: Earle Tubrett              Seconded: Gord Rideout

Meeting adjourned @ 3:20pm
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Date: Sunday January 28, 2018

Time: 2:00 pm

Place: St. John's Hall, Ingonish

1. Junior Program Summary Report for 2017
We had another successful 2017 year with the Junior Golf Program.  Under the continued guidance of Bob Hussey, David Barretto, Leo Donovan, and newly hired student Josh Williams, 58 students were involved, with 42 as official Members registered by June 1st.   With great weather and improvements by practice times moved ahead, we averaged of as high as 37 students attending our Monday morning chip-putt lessons and 15 to 20+ students throughout the rest of the week, including the driving range.

Our tournament activity was also at a filled capacity, with all 27 students participating in the Junior/Senior event, and 13 students in the Club Championship.  

This year we continued to register with CN Future Links Golf Accreditation Program and received the excellent report-card system with checklist grading approaches to improving golf performance for the students over the next 4 years.  Leo also hosted golf PGA of Canada National Director and NSGA Director of Sport Development, Andrew Noseworthy who offered a great amount of information and support for our Junior Golf Program. Finally, in December of 2017,  both Bob Hussey and Leo Donovan went to a NSGA meeting at Lingan for Growing Golf in Cape Breton, where we learned and shared important information with the other golf courses in our area on how to cooperate more with the junior programs.  Leo will be attending another follow-up meeting on February 3rd next week at Lingan.

As we head into year 4 of a 7 year plan of offering golf opportunities 4 days a week to the students, we still have the goal of keeping consistency to build tradition.   The four biggest concerns are:

1. The hiring of our new prospective Jr. Golf Coordinator, Cole Gillis.

2. Changing the driving range to be hole number one on Wednesday evenings: 6:00 to 8:00 pm

3. Solving Insurance issues by having golf adviser Leo Donovan, CPGA trained Bob Hussey, the hired coordinator (tentatively Cole Gillis) and any volunteer parents (tentatively Chad Donovan) commit to taking National Coaching Certification Program (NCCP) Level 1 Community Golf Coach connected with PGA of Canada. This program is offered the last weekend of May, 2018 in Baddeck [cost is roughly $250 per coach – which covers up to $1,000,000 in liability of coaches during instruction].

4. Further Lesson Plan Development and Parental Involvement - Please see Leo to review 2018 Curriculum Plan Package for complete details of Junior Golf program.

 2017 Junior Program Financial Plan 2017 Revenue:
42 Junior memberships registered in the club as of June 1 $30 x 42 = $1260

16 NON-Member participants Registered after June 1 $30 x 16 = $480

1 Season Pass donated by Malloy Investment Group = $260

Federal Government Student Grant: 8 Week Salary at $10.60/hr/ for 40 hrs/week = $3,586 Total Revenue = $5586
2017 Expenses:
Bobby Hussey: (honorarium for teaching) = $0… did not accept honorarium this year.

Driving Range: (contract paid to David Barretto) = $1100.00 ( not needed for 2018)

Jr./Sr Tournament Food = $234.00 

Jr Club Championship Tournament Prizes= $860.00

Future Links Prizes, t-Shirts and other small daily/weekly reward prizes = $850.00

End of year Pizza Party and prizes and trophy and plaque updates of names = $200.00 

Total wages paid to Jr. Golf Coordinator Josh Williams = $4500.00

Total REMITTANCE paid to Canada Revenue Agency for Employee = $1335.50 Total Expenses = $8840.00
Total Costs (Deficit) of Running 2017 Jr. Golf Program:  approximately $3254.00 – See M. Dunphy 2017 Junior Program Financial Projections for Summer of 2018
2018 Approximate Revenue:
~ 40 Junior Memberships Registered in the Club as of June 1 $30 x 40 = $1200

~20 NON-Member participants Registered after June 1 $30 x 20 = $600

2 seasons passes donated by Highland Links = 2 x $260.00 = $520

Federal Government Student Grant: 8 Week Salary at $10.60/hr/ for 40 hrs/week = $3,700 4 more years of annual Donation by Peter Malloy Investments = $260 Total Revenue ~ $6280
2018 Approximate Expense Plan:
Leo Donovan: 0 (volunteer) Bobby Hussey: 0 (volunteer) Driving Range: 0.

Jr./Sr Tournament Food = $500 

Jr Club Championship Tournament Prizes = $600

Future Links Prizes and t-Shirts and Daily Prize awards = $1200 

End of year prizes and trophy and plaque updates of names = $100.00 

Total wages paid to Jr. Golf Coordinator = $ 4500

Total REMITTANCE paid to Canada Revenue Agency for Employee ~ $1400

Coaching Certification Program (includes $1 million Blanket Insurance Covering golf coaches Bob 

Hussey, Leo Donovan, Cole Gillis (tentatively) and Chad Donovan (tentatively as volunteer parent),  = $250 x 4 =  $1000

Total Expenses~ $9300
	


